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CONTRACT NEGOTIATIONS – ILA AND USMX 

Contract negotiations between the International Longshoremen’s Association (ILA) and the United States 
Maritime Alliance (USMX) are at an impasse.  The contract covers dockworkers at East and Gulf Coast 
ports in the United States.  The current contract expires September 30, 2012.  Further negotiations are 
not scheduled, but the ILA is asking USMX to make a final offer for the union’s consideration.  Some 
freight may be able to route through West Coast and/or Canadian ports. 
 
UFO will continue to monitor the situation and provide updates as more information is made available 
from the carriers. 
 
 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Marc Mugfor at mmugfor@ufoltd.com. 
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